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***MEDIA ADVISORY***       

Lt. Governor, House and Senate Minority Leaders to Hold Meeting with Press about Vermont 
Health Connect Developments

Lt. Governor Phil Scott, House Minority Leader Don Turner (R-Milton), and Senate Minority 
Leader Joe Benning (R-Caledonia), will conduct an open discussion with the press at 1:30 p.m. 
tomorrow, Tuesday, August 5, regarding recent developments with Vermont Health Connect.

Monday’s announcement that the State is firing CGI, the primary vendor for Vermont Health 
Connect, comes in the wake of calls from many Vermonters urging officials to take such action. 
Members of the media are invited to attend Tuesday’s open meeting. If possible, please send an 
RSVP via email to ensure there is space for everyone interested.

DATE: Tuesday, August 5
TIME: 1:30 PM
PLACE: Lt. Governor’s Office

Vermont State House, 115 State Street, Montpelier

###

For more information, please contact:
Rachel Feldman, Office of the Lt. Governor, 802-828-2226


